March 12, 1967

Hre Yillism L Waltwann
Chalzman of lowa fection YelAede
artbury College
Waverly, lowa

Dear Prolessor Valtnanot

3£ you will send me & copy of the program for the lowa Seetion, H.b.h., a8
you have it in completed form, similar to the attached mimeographed program
from last year, ] will see that the program for the April 21 meeting ie
mimeographed end sent to Iowa Section mewmbers. Hot all of them are Towa
Acadeny Science members, therefore it has been helpful to send & wmimeoyvaphed
progran sheet, :

1 am enclesing copies of two abstracts, one frow Donald Pilgrim at luther
College and one fvom William J. A. Culmer of Midwestern College. Perhaps you
already have copies of the abstracts, but if net you may wish to have them for
possible inclusion for the Proceedinge of the Jowa icademy of Science. As
wswal, T will take zare of securing abstracts of not wore than 100 words, in
forms speclfied by the editors of Hathematical Menthly. I will send the forme
to be used with the abstracts to coniributors to the program as sveon as 1
secure the program for the April meeting from you

in connection with the progrem, I believe you have already indicated the appoint-
ment of & nominating committee for new officers for the lowa Section. In
connection with this, Dr. #. E. Gillem, head of the mathematice department hege
at Drake is presumably being groomed to take over as secretavy of the Iowe
Seetion next year. 1 believe he was formally elected on this besis, last yeav,
but perhaps it would be best to have the avrangesent confirmed. Also, I think
there is consideranle sentiment among the weshers for the chairman to serve

two vesrs, although few if any have done so. T hope you will cengider this,
sswecially in the light that you heve now had one year's experience in the job
and might be even move effective a second vear. 1 will ancloge a carbon copy
of this letter, so that you might forward it to the Chairman of the newinating
cowniztea if vou wish.

Yeu will also wish to name an auditing committee to cheek to be sure the
treasury is in ovder, and for a report te the Jowa Bection, accordingly. This
audit can be done wery easily and guieckly, possibly at the close of the morning
session, in time for a report at the business meeting if that ig to vome in tiw
afisrnooi.

I vemently received a $70.00 check from the M.A.4. which represents an increass
of $10.00 over previsus years, which I presume is because of our increased
membership. The cheek has been deposited to the Towa Fection back account




Fasm 3
William L, “alimanm

bringing our tetal balance to $341.52,

i am enclosing a check wmade out to myself to sover mailing expense Zer the
Februsvy 15, 1967 letter which was sent to Iowa Section members:

Postave S B T & ga?ﬁl

ietterheadn, envelopes, and mimsogrephing. « 4.55 '

Gilevical R R R L R 4,50
Total

#ill you please counter-sign the check on the lefi-hand side and mail it baek
to me 1f you approve. Our bank balance would then be $222.77, with all known
expenses covered to date. ’

- Bingerely yours,

Barle L. Canfield
fecretary~Treasurer, Iowa Seetlon
Mathematical Azscelation
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